
Case Study International environmental law 

Discuss  

1) 

a) the legal method of the ICJ, and  

b) the content of states’ obligations in the following cases: 

 The Threat or Use of Nuclar Weapons  case (1996), paragraph 29. 

29. The Court recognizes that the environment is under daily threat and that the use of nuclear 
weapons could constitute a catastrophe for the environment. The Court also recognizes that the 
environment is not an abstraction but represents the living space, the quality of life and the very 
health of human beings, including generations unborn. The existence of the general obligation of 
States to ensure that activities within their jurisdiction and control respect the environment of 
other States or of areas beyond national control is now part of the corpus of international law 
relating to the environment. 

 The Gabčíkovo-Nagymaros case (1997), paragraph 140. 

140. It is clear that the Project's impact upon, and its implications for, the environment are of 
necessity a key issue. The numerous scientific reports which have been presented to the Court by 
the Parties - even if their conclusions are often contradictory  - provide abundant evidence that 
this impact and these implications are considerable.  

In order to evaluate the environmental risks, current standards must be taken into consideration. 
This is not only allowed by the wording of Articles 15 and 19, but even prescribed, to the extent 
that these articles impose a continuing - and thus necessarily evolving – obligation on the parties 
to maintain the quality of the water of the Danube and to protect nature.  

The Court is mindful that, in the field of environmental protection, vigilance and prevention are 
required on account of the often irreversible character of damage to the environment and of the 
limitations inherent in the very mechanism of reparation of this type of damage.  

Throughout the ages, mankind has, for economic and other reasons, constantly interfered with 
nature. In the past, this was often done without consideration of the effects upon the 
environment. Owing to new scientific insights and to a growing awareness of the risks for 
mankind - for present and future generations - of pursuit of such interventions at an unconsidered 
and unabated pace, new norms and standards have been developed, set forth in a great number 
of instruments during the last two decades. Such new norms have to be taken into consideration, 
and such new standards given proper weight, not only when States contemplate new activities 
but also when continuing with activities begun in the past. This need to reconcile economic 
development with protection of the environment is aptly expressed in the concept of sustainable 
development. 



For the purposes of the present case, this means that the Parties together should look afresh at 
the effects on the environment of the operation of the Gabcikovo power plant. In particular they 
must find a satisfactory solution for the volume of water to be released into the old bed of the 
Danube and into the side-arms on both sides of the river. 

 The Pulp Mills case (2010) paragraph 204. 

204. It is the opinion of the Court that in order for the Parties properly to comply with their 
obligations under Article 41 (a) and (b) of the 1975 Statute, they must, for the purposes of 
protecting and preserving the aquatic environment with respect to activities which may be liable 
to cause transboundary harm, carry out an environmental impact assessment. As the Court has 
observed in the case concerning the Dispute Regarding Navigational and Related Rights,  

“there are situations in which the parties’ intent upon conclusion of the treaty was, or may 
be presumed to have been, to give the terms used ⎯ or some of them ⎯ a meaning or content 
capable of evolving, not one fixed once and for all, so as to make allowance for, among other 
things, developments in international law” (Dispute Regarding Navigational and Related 
Rights (Costa Rica v. Nicaragua), Judgment of 13 July 2009, para. 64).  

In this sense, the obligation to protect and preserve, under Article 41 (a) of the Statute, has to be 
interpreted in accordance with a practice, which in recent years has gained so much acceptance 
among States that it may now be considered a requirement under general international law to 
undertake an environmental impact assessment where there is a risk that the proposed 
industrial activity may have a significant adverse impact in a transboundary context, in particular, 
on a shared resource. Moreover, due diligence, and the duty of vigilance and prevention which it 
implies, would not be considered to have been exercised, if a party planning works liable to 
affect the régime of the river or the quality of its waters did not undertake an environmental 
impact assessment on the potential effects of such works. 

2)  

Can Law Save the Climate? What are the main obstacles in reaching an 
agreement succeeding the Kyoto Protocol? What are the legal elements? 

See: http://insights.wri.org/news/2012/09/progress-made-bangkok-climate-
negotiations-it-enough 
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